
In Flanders fields the poppies blow

Between the crosses, row on row,

That mark our place; and in the sky

The larks, still bravely singing, fly

Scarce heard amid the guns below.

We are the Dead. Short days ago

We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow,

Loved and were loved, and now we lie

In Flanders fields.

Take up our quarrel with the foe:

To you from failing hands we throw

The torch; be yours to hold it high.

If ye break faith with us who die

We shall not sleep, though poppies grow

In Flanders fields.

Remembering 100 years

1918 - 2018



PARISH CAR PARK
The Parish have informed us that many 

parents are using the Church car park when 
dropping off and collecting children.

There have been several near misses when 
driving in and out of the car park.  

Unless the Parish have given you permission 
to use their car park, please can we ask 

parents to find alternative arrangements for 
parking.

Thank you for your co-operation.

The Junior Leadership Team met today and 

have organised the following for Children in 

Needs:

Danceathon

Non-uniform Day

Silver Pudsey

Please can all children bring £1 into school for 

Children in Need.  We would also be grateful for 

any silver coins to cover our large drawing of 

Pudsey.  

Every penny donated for BBC Children in Need 

will go to projects dedicated to positively 

enhancing the lives of disadvantaged children 

and young people across the UK.

Thank you for your support.

‘WELL DONE!’ to the following 
pupils who received special awards 

this week:

Foundation Stage – Luca, Esme, 
Amelie

Year 2 – Eva, Joshua D, Anais

Year 3 – Roman, Leo, Ned

Year 4 – Arthur, Cruz, Cameron

Year 5 – Oskar, Stan, Andres

Year 6 – Henry, Archie W, Elin

A reminder that the shoebox appeal boxes 
need to be returned to school by Friday 16th

November. The boxes will be collected by T4U 
and taken to their depot in Evesham ready to 
be transported to places such as Romania and 
Armenia. The shoeboxes will be given to 
vulnerable children through schools, nurseries, 
hospitals and orphanages. Thank you to all the 
families who have already donated. For further 
information, please visit 
http://teams4u.com/shoebox-appeal

Urgent – your views on 20mph limits

There is still time to tell Oxfordshire County Council 

your views on Chippy’s proposed 20 mph speed limits, 

with an extended deadline of 7 December. Oxfordshire 

County Council is proposing to introduce a 20mph 

zone in the centre of Chipping Norton. Your views are 

important as this will affect safety and traffic in the 

Town. You can see what is proposed on OCC’s web 

site under “consultations”, at 

https://consultations.oxfordshire.gov.uk/consult.ti/Chipp

ingNorton20mph/consultationHome. The proposed 

limit, for what might be a first phase, covers all five 

main roads out of town, but only as far as the edge of 

the town centre and stops short of the narrow part of 

West St, nor along past The Green/ St Mary’s School, 

nor by Holy Trinity School nor by Chipping Norton 

School. The Town Council are funding the initial 

scheme and apparently extending the limit past the 

schools would be more costly and any extension would 

have to be done later. Because of the short period of 

notice for the official consultation (deadline was 2 

November), OCC have now said they will note all 

views sent in by 7 December. The comments will be 

passed onto the Cabinet Member for Environment 

decisions meeting which has been arranged for 20 

December. Members of the public may also apply to 

OCC to address that meeting. You need to email 

comments to 

christian.mauz@oxfordshire.gov.uk (quoting ref: 

CM/12.6.166) or send them by post to Christian Mauz

(Technical Officer - Traffic & Road Safety) Oxfordshire 

County Council, County Hall, New Road, Oxford, OX1 

1ND. Tel 0345 310 1111.

https://consultations.oxfordshire.gov.uk/consult.ti/ChippingNorton20mph/consultationHome
mailto:christian.mauz@oxfordshire.gov.uk


AUTUMN TERM DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Monday 12th November PTA Meeting at 7.30pm in the school

Friday 16th November Children in Need – Non-Uniform Day and 
Danceathon (new)
Christmas Shoe Box collection

Thursday 22nd November Year 4 Anglo-Saxon Vikings Day at school 
(new)

Wednesday 28th November Year 5 Christmas Lantern Workshop for 
‘Christmas in Chippy’ (new)

Thursday 29th November Year 4 to see ‘Joseph’ at Chipping Norton 
School (new)  

Friday 30th November Year 1 at Oxford Airport trip (new)

Year 3 at Hill End, Oxford (new)

Monday 3rd December Whole School at Oxford Playhouse Pantomime

Wednesday 5th December Year Reception, 1,2,3,4 & 5 Flu jabs

Friday 7th December PTA BINGO (further details to follow)

Monday 10th December Year 3 Christingle Service

Wednesday 12th December Reception Class Nativity at 2pm

Monday 17th December Christmas Lunch, Children bring a cracker

Reception and KS1 Christmas Party

Tuesday 18th December KS1 Nativity Performance 

Wednesday 19th December KS2 Carol Service

Thursday 20th December End of Term Mass 

Finish school for Christmas break at 12.05pm

Return to school on Monday 7th January 2019


